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April 28, 2022 
 
Cameron Lawrence 
Professor of Management Information Systems 
cameron@mso.umt.edu 
 
Dear Professor Lawrence,  
 
I am delighted to inform you that the Board of Regents approved your nomination for emeritus 
status at their March meeting. The honor of emeritus status is reserved for those faculty 
members who have not only devoted years of service to the university, but also maintained a 
record of excellence in teaching, research or creative scholarship, and service. The nomination 
submitted by your peers and dean glowingly described your many notable achievements and I 
was impressed to learn of the impact of your scholarship within your discipline and the awards 
you received in recognition of those contributions, in addition to your university service and 
dedication to your teaching. 
 
Your years of service to the University of Montana and to the state of Montana merit the 
appreciation and commendation of your students, your colleagues, and the university. 
Congratulations! 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Reed Humphrey 
Acting Provost and Vice President for Academic Affairs 
 
RH:zz 

 
cc: Nathan Lindsay, Vice Provost for Academic Affairs 

Suzanne Tilleman, Dean, College of Business 
Klaus Uhlenbruck, Associate Dean, College of Business 

 Shawn Clouse, Chair, Department of Management Information Systems  
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